
One Minute Memo
®

60s

www.seyfarth.com

Seyfarth Shaw LLP One Minute Memo® | August 30, 2017

©2017 Seyfarth Shaw LLP. All rights reserved. “Seyfarth Shaw” refers to Seyfarth Shaw LLP (an Illinois limited liability partnership). Prior results do 
not guarantee a similar outcome.  

Attorney Advertising. This One Minute Memo is a periodical publication of Seyfarth Shaw LLP and should not be construed as legal advice or a legal opinion on any specific facts 
or circumstances. The contents are intended for general information purposes only, and you are urged to consult a lawyer concerning your own situation and any specific legal 
questions you may have. Any tax information or written tax advice contained herein (including any attachments) is not intended to be and cannot be used by any taxpayer for the 
purpose of avoiding tax penalties that may be imposed on the taxpayer. (The foregoing legend has been affixed pursuant to U.S. Treasury Regulations governing tax practice.) 

Breaking News: Update to Seyfarth Alert Regarding 
the Stay of“Component 2” of the Revised EEO-1 
Report

By Annette Tyman, Lawrence Z. Lorber, and Michael L. Childers

Seyfarth Synopsis: In update to our alert yesterday, Acting Chair Victoria Lipnic released a statement regarding the Office 
of Information and Regulatory Affairs’ (“OIRA”),  decision to stay the implementation of the pay data collection portions of 
the Revised EEO-1 Report.  The statement advised that employers should plan to complete and file the EEO-1 Report used in 
previous years (also known as Component 1) by by March 31, 2018.

What Is the Status of the Revised EEO-1 Report? 

As reported yesterday, the pay collection components of the Revised EEO-1 Report have been stayed effective immediately. 
Since our alert, Acting Chair of the Equal Employment Opportunity Commission (“EEOC”), Victoria Lipnic, issued a statement 
advising employers that the EEO-1 Report used in previous years (also known as Component 1 of the Revised EEO-1 Report) 
should be submitted by the March 31, 2018 deadline. We are seeking clarification regarding the snapshot dates that may be 
used for purposes of the March 31, 2018 filing. 

In her statement, Acting Chair Lipnic advised that the EEOC will review the order from OIRA (available here) and consider 
options for moving forward. She encouraged a prompt discussion of more effective solutions to ensure equal pay.

We will continue to monitor this situation and provide additional information as it becomes available.  Despite the stay on 
gathering and reporting wage information on the EEO-1 Report, equal pay continues to be of significant interest to the EEOC 
and OFCCP. Accordingly, employers should continue to take proactive measures to ensure that their pay practices are applied 
without regard to gender and race/ethnicity.

If you would like further information, please contact Annette Tyman at atyman@seyfarth.com, Lawrence Z. Lorber at  
llorber@seyfarth.com, or Michael L. Childers at mchilders@seyfarth.com.
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